Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

June 22, 2018
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Leonard on Friday, June 22, 2018 at 9:30 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom at HIA with the following members of the Committee present:







There were no Executive Committee members present.




Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director),  William Leonard (SARAA Board), Erik Hume (SARAA Board), Nick DiFrancesco (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Minutes:  The minutes of the May 25, 2018 Executive Committee were deemed approved.
Financials & Dashboard (through May, 2018):
Mr. Peiffer reported that the year-to-date Total Operating Revenues are 2.3% better than expectations, or $273,257 better, led by Parking Revenues and Vehicle Rental Commissions.  Total Operating Expenses were 2.8% lower than budget year-to-date, or $203,341 lower.  Net Operating Revenues are 10.3% better than budget year-to-date.  The total variance to budget is $1,493,778.   The coverage numbers are strong through May.  On the Sales and Revenue Summary Report, Total Food/Gift sales were up 15.14% for May, and up 2.9% year-to-date.  Rental Car Sales are up 3.7% year-to-date. Total Variable revenue is up 2.97% year-to-date.  On the Fuel Flowage report, Total Gallons are up 2.44% year-to-date, and Total Revenue is up .73% year-to-date.  
Flood Mitigation Program Grant Application Resolution:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is a Resolution authorizing the Executive Director and Chairman of the SARAA Board as the officials to execute all documents and agreements between the Authority and the Commonwealth Financing Authority to facilitate and assist in obtaining the DCED Flood Mitigation Program Grant.  SARAA is requesting a Flood Mitigation Program Grant of $195,709 from the Commonwealth Financing Authority (CFA) to be used for sediment removal and other maintenance activities at the North 29 Site flood management pond. Mr. Edwards said that this Resolution was presented to and approved by the Board last month but the amount of the Grant had to be revised from $181,900 to $195,709.  This increases the SARAA match from $32,000 to $34,000.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval. 
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Adjournment:  Mr. Leonard adjourned the meeting at 9:42 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, July 20, 2018, 9:41 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by: Camille Springer
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